

October 23, 2024

Rich Wysocki
Principal Cost Analyst
Department of Social Services
55 Farmington Avenue
Hartford, Connecticut 06105-3730

Re: Oenoke Ridge – Continuing Care Facility Registration

Dear Mr. Wysocki:

I write regarding the status of Oenoke Ridge, the continuing care retirement community that Waveny LifeCare Network registered as a continuing care facility with the Department of Social Services in 2019. At that time, we filed a Disclosure Statement for the community, which we updated in 2021.

The purpose of this letter is to provide an update on Oenoke Ridge. Due to Covid and other pressing initiatives, Waveny put the Oenoke Ridge project on hold and have not been marketing the project to prospective residents. At this time, we still need to work through various aspects of project development, including funding and town approvals before we resume any marketing activities. We understand you will post the letter on the DSS continuing care facility web page. Once the project is back on track and before we begin any marketing, we will submit a revised and updated Disclosure Statement to the Department.

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have any questions.

Sincerely

Russell R. Barksdale, Jr., PHD, MPA/MHA, FACHE

President and CEO

Waveny LifeCare Network

3 Farm Road • New Canaan, CT 06840

o: 203.594.5326 • f: 203.594.5309

e: RBarksdale@waveny.org

